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Circular No. 2017/10                                         Date: 21/02/2017 
 
Dear Comrades, 
  

CONCILIATION PROCEEDINGS INCONCLUSIVE - STRIKE STANDS 
 

We reproduce, hereunder, the contents of Circular No. 2017/09 dated 21.02.2017, on the 
captioned subject issued by Com. Harvinder Singh, General Secretary, AIBOC for your 
information.  
 
QUOTE:  
“A Conciliation Meeting in response to the Strike Notice of UFBU for observing all India strike 

on 28th February, 2017, was held today at 11.30 a.m. by Sh. Anil Kumar Nayak - CLC in his 

Chamber at Shram Shakti Bhavan, New Delhi. Representatives from constituents of 

UFBU, except from NOBO and NOBW were present in the meeting.  

AIBOC was represented by the undersigned, Com. Ajay Jaitley - President of Delhi State 

Committee and Com. Pankaj Kapoor, Treasurer, AIBOC. Sh. S.R. Mehar, Dy. Secretary, D.F.S. 

represented Government in the meeting. Sh. K.S. Chauhan, Sr. Vice President and Sh. Atul 

Gautam, Sr. Advisor were present on behalf of IBA. After brief introduction, CLC asked UFBU to 

present their case. All issues covered in the strike notice were presented and explained by us. 

IBA & Government representatives submitted their views. In brief they argued that most of the 

issues are based on apprehensions only and the remaining issues are in process of 

consideration at various levels.  

After listening to both the parties and considering the views of both sides, CLC made a request 

to Unions to withdraw the strike. CLC also advised DFS and IBA to initiate the dialogue for 

settlement of issues of the strike so that the same can be averted. In view of no positive 

response or commitment, UFBU stands firm on its decision of strike. The minutes of the 

conciliation proceedings are in the process of drafting by CLC and would be circulated as and 

when received.   

We call upon all our rank and file to make the preparatory programmes and All 

India Strike on 28th February, 2017 a grand success ! “                          UNQUOTE 

                         

With revolutionary greetings,                                                                           

                              Yours comradely, 

                 
                    (HARVINDER SINGH) 
                  GENERAL SECRETARY  
 

MARCH ON, COMRADES ! MARCH ON !! 
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